
BOROUGH OF CALIFON BOARD OF HEALTH  
 

MINUTES 
 

Tuesday, October 4, 2022 
 

J.Genetti, Chair read the following announcement at 7:04 PM 

“I would like to announce and have placed in the minutes that adequate notice of this 

meeting of the Califon Board of Health has been provided in accordance with the Open 

Public Meetings Act by publication of the annual notice in the Hunterdon Review and 

the Hunterdon County Democrat”. 

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE: 

ROLL CALL: 

Present Members: J.Genetti (Chairwoman), J. Mclees, T.Murin, B.Thomas, Secretary 

 

Absent Members:  B.Baggstrom, D.Blair, J.Collins (Council Liaison) 

 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  

 

Wednesday, September 7, 2022: Motion by J.Mclees and Second by J.Genetti, All present 

members in favor 

CORRESPONDENCE:   B.Thomas reported the following: 

 

Noise Complaint – 11 Kellie Court – letter was sent to resident by B.Thomas – resident is putting 

a stock muffler back on the truck, they both work fulltime and are trying to get this done.  

B.Thomas updated the resident that issued the complaint with the remedy.    

Law S-1369 requires business owners & rental unit owners to maintain certain liability insurance 

policies 
 

OLD BUSINESS: 

 

Rabies Clinic 2023 will be held on Saturday, January 7th, 2023 from 1:00-3:00 PM.  Volunteers 

will be needed.   

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

 

Septic Waiver Request – 25 Railroad Avenue, - Block 18, Lot 11.  Steve Parker addressed the 

BOH members.  The waiver request is “the proposed disposal bed will be only 36.3 feet from the 

existing storm drainage inlet which does not meet the minimum 50 feet separation from a water 

course.  The engineer has proposed a 10 ml liner along the sides of the bed are less than 50 feet 



from drain inlet.”  Back yard is small and steep so system needs to be put in the front yard.  Gas 

line will need to be moved far away enough from water line.  T.Murin asked, “What will the 

depth of the liner be?”  Steve answered, “The liner goes the whole depth of the system, the entire 

side wall will be lined”.  Joann Mclees inquired about the maintenance of this system.  Steve 

answered, “There is an annual maintenance inspection with a system like this.  A report is sent to 

the County yearly.”  B.Thomas will email Hunterdon County BOH and ask if we receive notice 

of passing inspections or only failed inspections?  

 

Waiver was granted by the BOH Committee, B.Thomas to send letter to R.Vaccarella and 

S.Parker approving the waiver. 

      

ADJOURNMENT: - motion was made by J.Mclees, seconded by T.Murin at 7:17 pm. 
 


